受験番号

2020年度 B-I選考 英語

1 Listening Test

このテストはSection 1 と Section 2 があります。英文は2 度放送されます。

G	対話と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
Section 1	の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
G II o	英文と質問を聞き、その答えとして最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4
Section 2	の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

Section1

- (1) 1 Once.
 - 2 Twice.
 - 3 Three times.
 - 4 Never.
- (2) 1 Tennis.
 - 2 Soccer.
 - 3 Volleyball.
 - 4 Marching band.
- (3) 1 At the convenience store.
 - 2 At the train station.
 - 3 At the drugstore.
 - 4 At the supermarket.
- (4) 1 Some snacks.
 - 2 Some cookies.
 - 3 Potato salad.
 - 4 Acake.
- (5) 1 Watch a baseball game.
 - 2 Invite his friend to his house.
 - 3 Play video games.
 - 4 Watch movies.

Section2

- (1) 1 South Americans and Japanese.
 - 2 Americans and East Asians.
 - 3 Japanese and Americans.
 - 4 East Asians and South Americans.
- (2) 1 Singing makes us happy if we are
 - 2 Singing contests are popular with students.
 - 3 Many people like to sing in bands.
 - 4 Many people like to sing.
- (3) 1 Chase balls.
 - 2 Get exercise.
 - 3 Meet their friends.
 - 4 Chase sticks.
- (4) 1 They can make a snowman with their friends.
 - 2 They can go skiing.
 - 3 They like traffic jams.
 - 4 They like accidents.
- (5) 1 No-one.
 - 2 His friends.
 - 3 People his age.
 - 4 A famous band.

1

2]		(16)ょでの() 選び、番号で答えな			も適	りなものを 1, 2, 3, 4 º
(1)	B: Just two	did you see this n weeks ago. 2 Who			4	What
(2)	B: No proble	u come to school eem. I'm used to (2 got) up earl	y in	the morning.
(3)	B: Well, thre) do you visit ee or four times a 2 many	yea	r.	4	often
(4)	B: I will hel	olem is too hard fo p you. It is a piece 2 book	of	().	4	stone
(5)	B: Oh, I'm s	ou turn () to orry. Sure I do. 2 down				
(6)	B: No thank	I help you? Are sats. I'm just (2 looking).			
(7)		me one hundred y 2 was				
		books yesterday. 2 They				y interesting to read. You
(9)		oo() sugar i 2 a few				sn't good for your healtl much
(10)	When I cam	e home last eveni	ng,	my sister () TV with her friends.

1 is watching 2 was watching 3 are watching 4 were watching

(11) This box is () of eggs. 2 filling 1 filled 3 full 4 fills (12) Tom and Kenji () going to meet you at the station tomorrow. 1 is 2 was 3 are 4 were (13) This building is () than any other building in this town. 1 as high 2 the highest 3 higher 4 most high (14) I met a girl () made a good speech. 1 who 2 which 3 whose 4 whom (15) I tried to talk with my sister on the phone but I had a () number. 2 long 1 good 3 wrong (16) You and Tom () my sister yesterday, didn't you? 1 meet 2 meets 3 met 4 meeting

3	次の(1)から(5)までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なものを 1,2,3,4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。
(1)	A: Did you talk with Ken on the phone last Monday? B: No, I didn't. () 1 The line was very long. 2 The line was busy at that time. 3 I got a lot of things. 4 I followed the line.
(2)	A: I need to go to Nagoya next Sunday. () B: Just about an hour. 1 How long does it take? 2 How much does it cost? 3 How far is it? 4 How old is it?
(3)	A: I'm very hungry. Would you make something for me? B: What about sandwiches? A: () 1 You are welcome. 2 No. It's my fault. 3 Sounds perfect. 4 Here you are.
(4)	A: I like your bag. Where did you buy it? B: I didn't buy it myself. () 1 I didn't go anywhere. 2 I'm going to buy one this weekend. 3 I think you will like it. 4 One of my friends gave it to me as a birthday present.
(5)	A: The party will start very soon. Where is Tomiko? B: She hasn't arrived yet. () She lives by herself. She is kidding. She is on her way.

4 She is on your side.

	次の(1)から(10)までの日本文の意味を表すように()内の語句を並べか え、()内で2番目と4番目にくるものの番号を答えなさい。ただし、文
	のはじめにくる語(句)も小文字になっています。
(1)	あなたは、車を運転できるほどの年齢ですか。 (① are ② enough ③ drive ④ old ⑤ you ⑥ to)a car? 2番目 4番目
	a car?
	あなたは、なぜパーティーに来なかったんですか。 (① didn't ② why ③ to ④ the ⑤ you ⑥ come) party?
	party?
(3)	これは 200 年前に建てられた家です。 (① this ② was ③ is ④ a ⑤ which ⑥ house ⑦ built) 200
	years ago.
	2番目 4番目 200 years ago.
(4)	あなたはその博物館を何度訪れましたか。 (① did ② times ③ you ④ how ⑤ many ⑥ visit) that museum?
	2番目 4番目 that museum?
(5)	私たちはそのコンサートに招待されたくありません。 (① we ② invited ③ don't ④ to ⑤ be ⑥ want) to the concert. 2番目 4番目 to the concert.
	to the concert.
(6)	私が宿題をするのを手伝ってもらえませんか。 (① with ② you ③ help ④ would ⑤ me) my homework?
	my homework?
(7)	彼女は新聞を読むために早起きしました。 (① she ② read ③ up ④ early ⑤ woke ⑥ to) a newspaper.
	a newspaper.

(8)	彼らは、私たちにさようならも言わすにロンドンを雕れました。
	(① left ② without ③ London ④ they ⑤ goodbye ⑥ saying)
	to us.
	2 番目 4 番目
	to us.
(9)	あなたはうちの犬の面倒を見なければなりません。
	(1) take 2 you 3 must 4 of 5 our 6 care) dog.
	2番目 4番目
	dog.
(10)	駅の正面には病院があります。
	(① is ② a ③ front ④ hospital ⑤ in ⑥ there ⑦ of) the
	station.
	2番目 4番目
	the station.

5 次の情報の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なものを 1,2,3,4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

The Best Thing to Do in Christchurch

If you're going to visit Christchurch for a few days, Christchurch has something new for you. Read our guide which tells you about the best places to visit and things to do in Christchurch. This guide will give you an idea about the popular places in Christchurch. This makes it easy to plan weekends or long vacations in Christchurch.

You can find free places to visit in Christchurch which you can visit without spending money. You will also find the opening and closing time, and the time you need to cover major attractions.

Now we would like to introduce the best thing to do, that is, "TranzAlpine ride". The TranzAlpine ride is a train ride between Christchurch and Greymouth. If you start from Christchurch, on the way, you go through farms, mountains, rivers, and finally through the Southern Alps into Greymouth. The ride is perhaps one of the most beautiful train trips in the world.

The TranzAlpine train leaves Christchurch Station at 8:15 a.m. every day.

It arrives at Greymouth at 12:45 p.m.

The return journey begins at 1:45 p.m. from Greymouth.

Train arrived back at Christchurch by 6:05 p.m.

One way trip will cost you \$199 per person.

You can buy food and drink on the train.

- (1) Who needs this information?
 - 1 Office workers who are very busy every day.
 - 2 Students who learn English.
 - 3 Travelers who visit this town.
 - 4 Young men who like fishing.
- (2) What is "TranzAlpine ride"?
 - 1 It is a plan to find a free place to visit.
 - 2 It is a plan to ride a train for enjoying one-day trip.
 - 3 It is a plan to climb a beautiful mountain.
 - 4 It is a plan to walk around in an old town.
- (3) If you want to join "TranzAlpine ride",
 - 1 you must buy food and drink at the station.
 - 2 you must introduce the best thing to do.
 - 3 you must drive from Christchurch to Greymouth.
 - 4 you must pay more than \$100.
- (4) When you return to Christchurch,
 - 1 it is a good time for dinner.
 - 2 it is a good time for lunch.
 - 3 it is a good time for watching sunrise.
 - 4 it is a good time for going through farms.

6 次の E メールの内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2, 3, 4 の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

From: Kate Smith

To: M & K Mart Customer Service Inc.

Date: December 3, 2019 20:09 Subject: Exchanging Shoes

I am a customer of your store, and I'm very sorry to tell you about one of your products. I bought a pair of shoes at a special price at your store.

My favorite shoe brand is "Mikee Shoes", which you sell at your stores all over America. They are expensive for me, but I have wanted some for a long time, and luckily on that day, December 2, I bought them at a 40% discount from the usual retail price.

However, when I opened the box at home, I found that they were both left shoes. I tried one on at the store, but it was only the left shoe, so I didn't notice the other one. Could I exchange the shoes by mail? I am so busy these days, so I cannot go back there soon.

From: M & K Mart Customer Service Inc. Representative J. Watt

To: Kate Smith

Date: December 4, 2019 9:35 Subject: About Exchanging Shoes

Ms. Smith

Thank you so much for always shopping at our stores.

I am really sorry for the mistake we made with the shoes you bought. As for your *inquiry, if you can send the shoes back to us by mail, we will exchange your shoes for new ones. Please send us both shoes, not only one. I am very sorry for the trouble we caused you. As an *apology, we will send you some extra shoelaces, too. We have blue, red and green. You can choose any of these colors, if you wish. Please tell us which is your favorite color.

Best Regards, James Watt

*inquiry: 問い合わせ *apology: 謝罪

From: Kate Smith

To: M & K Mart Customer Service Inc. Representative Mr. Watt

Date: December 4, 2019 18:56 Subject: Re: About Exchanging Shoes

Thank you for your kindness.

I would like to receive red shoelaces, which will be suitable to the shoes I bought

I am going to run in the Boston Citizen's Marathon next week, so I would like them sent to me as soon as possible.

Kate Smith

- (1) Why did Kate e-mail the M & K Mart Customer Service?
 - 1 She wanted to sell her old shoes.
 - 2 She wanted to know the price of shoes.
 - 3 The shoes she bought were both left ones.
 - 4 The shoes she bought did not fit her.
- (2) How did the M & K Mart Customer Service answer Kate?
 - 1 They asked Kate to check her shoe size.
 - 2 They asked Kate to pick up the shoes at the store near her house.
 - 3 They asked her to buy another pair of shoes.
 - 4 They asked her to send back the shoes that she bought.
- (3) What did Mr. Watt offer her as an apology?
 - 1 They would give her another pair of shoes.
 - 2 They would give her the shoelaces she liked.
 - 3 They would send her some coupons.
 - 4 They would send a refund for the shoes she bought.
- (4) Which of the following statements about Kate is true?
 - 1 She is going to join a marathon in one week.
 - 2 She has shoes for only her right foot.
 - 3 She had to buy new red shoes.
 - 4 She is collecting a lot of shoelaces.

7 次の英文の内容に関して、(1)から(4)までの質問に対する答えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1,2,3,4、の中から一つ選び、番号で答えなさい。

LETTER FROM BEST FRIEND

Cathy and Angie were good friends. Every morning Angie and Cathy walked to school together. They often went out for shopping after school together and they went to church every Sunday wearing the same dress, too.

One day, Cathy was hit by a car and got seriously injured. The doctor said to her mother, "She will not die, but she has to stay in bed for a few weeks. She cannot talk with any visitors until she gets better."

A week later, Cathy felt very lonely in the hospital. She thought, "Angie is very kind and she is my best friend. I want her to come and see me." However, Angie did not come to see her at that time. She wanted to see her and talk to her, but she had to stay home and study for "the final-term tests. Cathy was shocked to hear that her friend wouldn't come and became angry. She became angrier and angrier. "She "no longer cares about me," she thought and became sadder and sadder.

Angie was worried about Cathy, and at last, she got a good idea. She said to her mother, "Cathy is getting sad because I have not visited her in the hospital. Next Saturday, when we have finished our final-term examinations, I will go to see her, but now I must write her a letter."

Then she wrote this letter: "In lunch one victory end. Young old uniform." Her mother saw the letter, and she said to her, "What a strange message you have written! Nobody can understand it." Angie answered, "No problem. It's OK. She will be able to read it."

When Cathy got the letter, she was very happy. She looked out of the window and said, "She still loves me. She has not forgotten me. We are best friends!"

*the final-term tests: 期末考査 *no longer ~: もう~ない

- (1) Why did Cathy stay in bed for more than a week?
 - 1 Because she got a serious illness.
 - 2 Because she hit a car.
 - 3 Because a car hit her.
 - 4 Because she fell down on the street.
- (2) Why did Cathy become angrier and angrier?
 - 1 Because Angie never came to see her to the hospital.
 - 2 Because Angie didn't send her a letter.
 - 3 Because a letter Angie sent to her was strange.
 - 4 Because her stay in the hospital became longer.
- (3) How did Cathy know that Angie still cared about her?
 - 1 Angie visited her at the hospital.
 - 2 Angie sent a special present to her.
 - 3 She talked with her on the phone.
 - 4 She could understand the message in the letter.
- (4) What does Angie's card really say?
- 1 It says that they will meet on lunch time after school.
- 2 It says "Your uniform is very nice."
- 3 It says "I love you", with the first letters of each word.
- 4 It says that Angie will come to see her next weekend.

- 8 次の(1)から(5)までの質問に対する答えを3語以上の英文で解答らんに書きなさい。文の最初にくる語は大文字にすること。数字は英語で書くこと。
- (1) Can you play the guitar?
- (2) What do you do in your free time?
- (3) How did you come here today?
- (4) What country would you like to visit in the future?
- (5) Which do you like better, dogs or cats?

受験番号

2020年度入試 B-I選考 英語

1 I Secti	Listening on 1				
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)
Secti	on 2				
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)
2					
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	
(5)	(6)	(7)		(8)	
(9)	(10)	(11)		(12)	
(13)	(14)	(15)		(16)	
3					
(1)	(2)	(3)		(4)	(5)
4					
	2 番目	4 番目		2番目	4番目
(1)			(2)		
(3)			(4)		
(5)			(6)		
(7)			(8)		
(9)			(10)		

5	 ,	 	 			
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			
6						
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			
7				_		
(1)	(2)	(3)	(4)			
8						
(1)						
(2)						
(3)						
(4)						
(5)						